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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2015-146
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Member Daniels
Date of Introduction: February 24, 2015
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU, F
Date of Analysis: February 26, 2015
Type of Action: Appropriation; carry-over authorization
Bill Summary: The bill appropriates $2.4 million from the General Capital Projects – Investment Pool Earnings account to a Public Works capital projects account to provide additional funding to the conversion of the former federal courthouse/post office to the new State Attorney’s Office. Carry-over to a subsequent fiscal year is authorized.
Background Information: The conversion of the former federal courthouse/post office building on Monroe Street into the new State Attorney’s Office is the final element of the Better Jacksonville Plan’s Unified Courthouse Project (comprising the new county courthouse, a new Public Defender’s Office, and the State Attorney’s Office) to be completed. As construction on the building nears completion, a portion of the east end of the building’s first floor (site of the former post office facility) remains in a “shelled” condition due to insufficient funds within the BJP budget to complete the build-out of that area. This bill would appropriate $2.4 million of investment pool earnings to the project to allow the completion of the renovation of the east end of the first floor into fully usable space.
Policy Impact Area: Public facility construction
Fiscal Impact: The bill appropriates $2.4 million of investment pool earnings to a capital projects account.
Analyst: Clements
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